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Notes on the reports 
The Examinations Panel, on behalf of The Institution of Structural Engineers, continues to review all aspects 

relating to the Chartered Membership, Associate-Membership and Chartered Supplementary Examinations and 

their relevance and role in assisting structural engineers to gain Chartered and Incorporated status within a 

worldwide professional structural engineering organisation. 

Comments from the Examinations Manager 
All candidate exam papers were received back from the exam centres in good time and all scripts and pages 

were accounted for. 

Candidates continue to leave page numbers blank on scripts which results in Marking Examiners not always 

being able to follow an answer script logically. Candidates are reminded that the final 5-10 minutes of the exam 

should be used to ensure that their papers are in order and ready for collection at the end by the invigilators. 

Candidates are reminded that the use of any paper that has not been provided by the Institution is prohibited. 

Tracing paper and sketching paper can be taken into the exam however anything written on these pages will not 

be marked and can cause a significant loss of marks. 

A general observation from examiners is that many candidates continue to adopt a formulaic approach in their 

responses to Part 1b and Part 2e, using ‘standard’ wording and sketches possibly taken from an exam 

preparation course. Candidates should note that examiners are looking for bespoke solutions which address the 

specific requirements of the brief and marks will not be awarded for generic answers. 

The Examinations Panel have created and made available a preparation guidance document that all candidates 

are encouraged to download and use as part of the revision, as well as taking a copy in to the exam for any last-

minute reminders. 

 













 


